CITY OF THORNTON – APRIL 3, 2023 – 6:30 P.M. – CITY HALL
The Thornton City Council met on the above date and time with Mayor Mike Jensen calling the meeting to order.  Council members present: Joe Colman, Randy Bohman, Larry Stadtlander, Roger Engebretson, and Michael Hopkey. Also present: City attorney Mike Moeller, Renee Blomstrom, and Tom Janeka.
Engebretson made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Hopkey seconded, motion carried.
Mayor Jensen opened the Public Hearing on the budget proposal for fiscal year 2024.  There were no written or oral objections.  Hopkey made a motion to close the Public Hearing.  Stadtlander seconded, roll call vote, Colman aye, Bohman aye, Stadtlander aye, Engebretson aye, Hopkey aye, motion carried.  Stadtlander made a motion to approve the maximum property tax levy.  Bohman seconded, roll call vote, Colman aye, Bohman aye, Stadtlander aye, Engebretson aye, Hopkey aye, motion carried.   
Mayor Jensen brought up the discussion on the building permit process. The new criteria for a building permit application is for new construction or changing the footprint of the existing structure. It is no longer required if maintenance repairs are being made to beautify the home. The city clerk drafted a new permit for council approval. Colman made a motion to approve the new building permit application. Hopkey seconded, motion carried.
Mayor Jensen brought up the county shed and approving the purchase contract.  Hopkey made a motion to approve the contract. Engebretson seconded, unanimous roll call vote, motion carried.
The council has decided to suspend the pick up of plastics, glass, tin and aluminum cans for the time being. We will not be picking up recycling the 4th Thursday of the month until further notice.  This will be effective immediately. There will not be recycle pick up the fourth Thursday of the month. Mason City Recycling Center is not taking certain plastics due to lack of a buyer. Hopkey made a motion to approve the suspension of plastics recycle pick up. Bohman seconded, unanimous roll call vote, motion carried. If things change, the city will update things on our end.
Renee Blomstrom discussed the alley behind their garage and the level of the alley compared to the garage. Blomstrom asked the council for assistance in revamping the alley at the west end. The city will try to regrade it and see if something else needs to be done.
Blomstrom left at 6:45pm.
Bohman made a motion to approve the liquor license for the golf course. Engebretson seconded, motion carried.
Bohman made a motion to change the May meeting to Tuesday, May 2nd. Stadtlander seconded, motion carried.
Stadtlander made a motion to approve Koenen Lawn Care for the 2023 season. Bohman seconded, motion carried.
Mayor Jensen brought up the discussion about needing to replace the walk-in doors on the fire station. The council feels it is necessary to replace the doors to protect our investment and equipment. Colman made a motion to accept the quote to replace the doors. Bohman seconded, unanimous roll call vote, motion carried.
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